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Board of Directors Meeting

October 21, 2015
Vice-President Jason Howarth called the meeting to order at 7:24 p.m. with all board members present with the exception of President Heelon and Jim Cassin.

SECRETARY
Motion by John Johnson, seconded by Brian Campbell, to accept the minutes of the meeting September 23, 2015.  Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
Garry Murphy read the following correspondence:
1. From John Deeney requesting membership change to Senior Limited. Agreed
2. From LHS Girls Soccer requesting a waiver of the hall rental fee. Agreed.

Garry presented the following application for Social membership: John Levicki 

Motion by Mark Duffy, seconded by Brian Campbell, to approve the above application. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.

Motion by John Johnson, seconded by John Griffin, to accept the Secretary’s Report. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
TREASURER
Brian Campbell reviewed the monthly financial report noting that spending is lower than expected and that September was another good month for revenue. Cart rental income is particularly strong and capital spending at just over $30,000 is relatively low.   
Brian reported the following account balances: Operating Account $4,000; Payroll Account $1,166; Money Market Account $190,196; Stabilization Account $5,126. Total Cash $200,488.

Motion by Mark Duffy, seconded by John Griffin, to accept the Treasurer's report.  Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
HOUSE COMMITTEE 

None
GREENS COMMITTEE
John Griffin submitted the following report:
1. Aeration of greens and fairways is completed.

2. A large tree to the left of #8 green will be removed to provide better conditions for growing grass.  

3. Reminder to repair all ball marks and obey cart signs.



Motion by Brian Campbell, seconded by John Johnson, to accept the report of the Greens Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.

TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE
Gary Walsh submitted the following report:
1. The upcoming Beef Stew and Veterans Day events will wrap up a very successful season with a broad range of the membership participating throughout the year. 
Motion by Mark Duffy, seconded by John Griffin, to accept the report of the Tournament Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.

COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE 
Mark Duffy reported on the recent activities of the Website Committee noting that strategic email blasts have been well received and have clearly increased member participation.    
Motion by Gary Walsh, seconded by John Griffin, to accept the report of the Communications Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
OLD BUSINESS
Vice President Howarth volunteered to assume the responsibility as the club’s contact with Tom Ferraro, owner of the property adjacent to holes #4 and # 5. Garry Murphy agreed to forward contact information to Mr. Ferraro.
National Grid has paid the club approximately $30,000 for the lighting project. Board members again commended John griffin for his leadership in securing the funds.
NEW BUSINESS
Vice President Howarth led a lengthy discussion about kitchen operations. Several suggestions for improvement were discussed. More discussion and planning for next season will take place at future meetings.

Motion by John Griffin, seconded by Gary Walsh, to adjourn.  Vote unanimous. Motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 8:45p.m.

NEXT MEETING

Sunday, November 22nd at 10:00 a.m.







Respectfully Submitted,








_____________________________








Garry P. Murphy, Secretary
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